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Commencement –Chairman Ryder called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.
Discussion – Howland Property, Point Road c/o David Titus 
Attorney Tom Ryan represented the Howland Property Owners and presented a preliminary plan (on file with Planning Board Office).   Mr. Ryan explained that the discussion is regarding Map 2, Lot 17 which is currently vacant land that is zoned unbuildable because it does not have frontage.  They propose to subdivide into two building lots and have a road built.  The road would end in a cull de sac to provide the frontage for the lots; each having the same square footage.  
Member Magauran explained that it would have to go through the Subdivision process as opposed to an ANR.  
There was discussion about the possibility of developing more than just two lots and the issue of wetlands.  Attorney Ryan explained that the applicant was looking at just two buildable lots right now; when ready they would come in with a Subdivision Application.  
ANR Application – Carr Family Bogs, LLC – Perry Road c/o Paul Matos
Paul Matos introduced owner Deborah Clark and Attorney Dorothy Tongue from The Trustees of Reservations then presented the application and plan.  
Motion made by   Member North to endorse the ANR Plan as presented, seconded by Member Gonsalves.
VOTE: 5-0-0
Continued Public Hearing – Definitive Subdivision Plan – River Road, Map 9 Lot 20W (Portion) & 35A Investors Fund Trust c/o Morse Engineering Company, Inc.

Chairman Ryder read into record a letter (on file in Planning Board Office) from Morse Engineering requesting the continuance of the Public Hearing to the next meeting.  
Motion made by Member Magauran to open the Public Hearing and continue it to September 17, 2012 at 7:20p.m., seconded by Member North.

VOTE: 6-0-0
Old/New Business
Approval of Minutes

Motion made by Member North to approve the minutes of July 16, 2012 as amended, seconded by Member Gonsalves.                                       .
VOTE: 4-0-2 Chairman Ryder and Member Magauran abstained.
Approval of Bills

None
Discussion – Solar Bylaw

Chairman Ryder introduced two members from the Energy Management Committee, David Pierce and Norm Hills.  
Member North presented comments regarding the Solar Bylaw (on file in the Planning Board Office).  
There was discussion about the possibility of changing zoning in the area of the land fill from Residential to Limited Industrial.  Also discussed was the possibility of getting the solar bylaw done in time for Special Town Meeting in the fall.  
It was decided that a solar task force be created with two members of Planning Board and two members of the Energy Management Committee.  It was decided that Member Briggs and Member North work on the committee to decide what the scope would be for a solar bylaw.

Motion made by Member Gonsalves to adjourn, seconded by Member Magauran at 6:37.                               

VOTE: 6-0-0 

List of Documents Submitted:

ANR Application and Plan – Carr Family Bogs

EMC – Draft Solar Bylaw 

Comments Ted North Solar Zoning bylaw September 2012

Draft Solar Bylaw Jon Witten Dated August 20, 2012

Minutes - July 16, 2012
Respectfully submitted,

Stephen J. Kokkins, Clerk
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